
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

HELD AT VICTORIA HALL, ROCH

6 JUNE 2016

Members Present

P Pinson (Chair), M Harries, M Canton, D Smith, P Messer, Cllr J Adams

Clerk - H Smith

1206 Apologies
A Ricketts, J Gale

1207 Minutes of the previous meeting
Chair signed the minutes of 3 May 2016.  All in favour.

1208 Clerks report on Matters arising
None.

1209 Declaration of Interest

None.

1210 Planning

Decisions noted.

16/0214/PA – no objection.

1211 Finance
AON payment to get out of 3 year insurance contract of £27.50 – all in favour. Clerk to pay.
Nolton Reading Rooms - £100 donation chq #614.  Clerk to send a letter saying they will
reconsider the amount in the future if there is greater usage of the hall in the future.

1212 Correspondence

None.
1213 Other items

D Smith agreed to take on the role of Vice Chair for 2016/17.
Clerk to send an email to Gavin Pritchard, PCC formally requesting there be double yellow 
lines at Nolton Haven.  There was a close call with a child again this weekend.  Copy Jamie 
Adams in on email.
Mobile trading van at Newgale layby north – councillors very unhappy she is there without 
consent.  It is unfair to the rate paying businesses in the area, there are road safety issues and
it is visually unacceptable.  Clerk to let Marc Owen know.

1214 PCC report

Cllr J Adams reported that he had requested a speed survey in the village.

The reorganisation of Haverfordwest secondary school education had hit a brick wall as the 
proposed scheme had not found favour with the council.  We will most likely lose the 21st 
century funding now.

1215 Items for the next Agenda
None.

PCSO Jude Parr attended the meeting to explain how we could set up a community speed watch.  It
is a nationwide incentive which has now been adopted by Dyfed Powys Police.  It is volunteer led.
They would need ideally 6-10 volunteers on a rotating basis, with 3 needed at any one time – one to
use the speed gun, one to take the registration number and one to record the information.  It is about
having a presence (high vis jackets) not enforcement.  All the data will go back to DPP and anyone
speeding will receive a letter.  On their 1st and 2nd times they will receive a letter, on the 3rd time
traffic police will go round and they may receive a Section 59 notice.  All this will be recorded and



so if they have any other incidents with the police it will show upon the system.  It could lead to
them having their licence revoked or the car impounded.  If the particular road is found to be an
ongoing problem hopefully road safety will take further action and put a speed camera van there.

PCSO Parr will do some posters to put up around the village, it will be in the Round Up newsletter,
in the Western Telegraph and also promoted at the village fete on 23rd July.

Meeting Closed at 8.15pm.

Signed Chairman


